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OFFICERS OF THE NEW YORK REGIONAL GROUP

President Frederick Knapp


Vice President John Morrall, Jr.

Secretary Donald Penny



Treasurer Jack Shapiro

Good Luck to the newly elected officers listed above of the New York Regional Group and also the newly elected officers of the Syracuse Chapter:

President William Irwin, Vice President Frank Preito, Treasurer Joe Martone, Secretary William Irwin

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Hope I got your attention now. If you travel South for the Winter please notify BVA National at 1-800-669-7079 to inform them of your address change every time you move. Why? It seems the post office doesn’t forward FREE MATTER FOR THE BLIND material for snowbirds. So the mail comes back to BVA National and after 3 consecutive times the name and address goes into a “u” undeliverable file and no more mail is sent out to that member.

NOW IT IS THE LAW
Section 594 of the Fiscal Year 2008 National Defense Authorization Act amends section 9 of title 4, U.S. Code adding the new sentence: “ Members of the armed forces and veterans who are present ( during the hoisting, lowering or passing of the U.S. flag) but not in uniform may render the military salute.” Previously, the law required all persons not in uniform to salute the flag by putting their right hands on their hearts.

BOOTS FOR SERVICE DOGS

If you find the ground too hot in the Summer for your service dog or are afraid of the salt in the Winter getting into their pads, a company named Ruff Wear might be of help for you. If the boots are for a service animal they give 50% off the price. The contact information is as follows:

Ruff Wear for Dogs on the Go, toll free 888-783-3932

Email: luckydog@ruffwear.com, Website: www.ruffwear.com

Search Home Health and Hospice Profile Website

From: State SENATOR KEMP HANNON (R-6TH DISTRICT)

I would like to let you know about a new website for those in need of home health care services and hospice care. The New York State Home Health and Hospice Profile website is, 
homecare.nyhealth.gov
 is a new state website with information on these services statewide, with key quality measures listed to help people find appropriate care for themselves and their loved ones.
This website is designed for users to easily obtain important information on home care and hospice services. Just like the Physician Profile, Hospital Profile and Nursing Home Profile websites, we need to make information readily available to patients and their families and continue to make healthcare transparent at all levels.
There are other "New York Profile" websites, including the New York State Physician Profile website which is 
nydoctorprofile.com
where patients can research their doctor; the New York State Hospital Profile website is 
hospitals.nyhealth.gov
where one can find information about hospitals in New York State, and the quality of care they provide; and the New York State Nursing Home Profile website is
nursinghomes.nyhealth.gov
where information can be found about nursing homes across the state.
The Web site will enable the public to:
-Learn about the types of home care and hospice services that are available that would best meet their needs or their family's needs; 
-Easily search for home care agencies or hospice programs of interest by name, region or county; 
-Obtain readily important contact information on providers and programs; 
-Compare certified home health agencies on the basis of up to 12 quality measures; and 
-Obtain important and up-to-date information regarding certified home care agency and hospice program inspection reports and complaint investigation history, as well as recent DOH enforcement actions. 
Patients can also use this information to begin conversations with their doctors and other health care providers about their home care options. The goal of this web site is to provide a needed service to New Yorkers and their families and caregivers who have had very little detailed information readily
available to them to identify and compare local home care providers and review their inspection records.
BILL COMMEMORATING VIETNAM VETERANS DAY PASSES NYS SENATE

The New York State Senate gave final passage to Senate Bill S.6472 sponsored by Senator Andrew Lanza (R - Staten Island). This legislation designates March 29 every year henceforth as Vietnam Veterans' Day in the State of New York to recognize the sacrifices of our Vietnam War Veterans.

 Nearly 35 years ago, on March 29, 1973, the last 2,500 troops were withdrawn from South Vietnam thus ending military involvement in what is now the longest war in our nation’s history. Due to the unpopularity of this war, the men and women who survived, and the 58,195 brave souls who fought and died, were never given the proper respect and gratitude they deserved for serving their country. Of the names listed on the Vietnam Memorial Wall, 4,120 are from the Great State of New York.

 “The veterans who served bravely in Vietnam were not properly recognized upon their return, a mistreatment that represents a shameful chapter in our history,” continued Senator Lanza. “This is a way for New York State to rewrite that wrong and properly memorialize our gratitude for their service and sacrifice.”

 This bill is sponsored and supported in the Assembly by Assemblyman Matthew Titone and has been referred to the Veterans' Affairs Committee. [Source: NYS Senator Andrew Lanza, March 2008]

LOOKING BACK

From the third issue Fall, 1997: (I updated it a little-the Editor)

MEMBERSHIP: by Gerard McDonnell
When Paul Viviano asked me to chair a membership committee, I asked why the need for such a committee. I guess like many of you, I knew the rewards of membership in the BVA. Our Association stands out as a protector, advocate, and a friend to all blind veterans. The association has built a reputation for representing blind veterans in the adjudication of their claims with the VA, fought for the establishment of visual impaired services at our local VA medical centers, and monitor the quality of services at the regional blind rehabilitation centers and clinics. BVA personnel serve on a variety of committees involved in providing services to the blind community. The national officers meet on a regular basis with key members of Congress, and their annual testimony presented to the joint Senate and House Veterans Affair Committee is considered essential before the debate on the VA budget. BVA serves in a joint organization enterprise along with American Council of the Blind and National Federation of the Blind to formulate useful legislation for the entire community. We are a non governmental organization represented at the UN, and member of the World Blind Union. In New York, our members are represented on advisory committees of the NYS Legislature and Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired. 
Why am I telling you the members all this information? As members, we all share in the prestige and accomplishments of the BVA. To paraphrase an old adage, you can judge an organization by its members; and I’m proud of ours. I believe all the members should be on the membership committee, therefore I’m going to ask your help in recruiting new members. Spread the word about BVA to non members at VIST support group meetings, and other gatherings where you may encounter a candidate. An increase of membership permits greater opportunity for local activity in the various districts within the group. Bringing in new members will help guarantee them the support, services, and fellowship of BVA. New applications will be sent to all district leaders, or maybe secured by calling: 1 800 827-1000 ext.3173; for those outside the jurisdiction of the NYC regional office call 212 807-3173 ext. 3173. Also you can call BVA National at 1.800.669.7079 for applications. 

MAKE SURE YOU VOTE NOVEMBER 4th

(I received this via email & figured to pass it on-the Editor)

Dysfunction: 
The inability to become aroused over any of the choices for president put forth by either party in the 2008 election year. 
Keep in mind that if this apathy keeps you from voting in November, you may wake up to a country that is ran by people you never wanted there in the first place. 
Voter apathy is the key for the least desirable people who run for public office.        
GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

